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Regional Aging Advisory Committee (RAAC)

Minutes January 6, 2020

Monday, January 6, 2020 – 10:00 a.m.
Eastern Carolina Council-Third Floor Conference Room
Carteret County

Victor Heinrich (RAAC, STHL-D)

Clint Lewis (RAAC)
Craven County
Carolyn Bland
Duplin County

Darrell Grubbs
Donna Grubbs
Greene County

David Jones (STHL-D, RAAC)
Elliott Ashburn
Jones County

Jerol Bryant (RAAC, STHL-A)
Lenoir County

Walter LaRoque (STHL-D, RAAC)
Elaine Patterson (RAAC)
Onslow County
Sandra Crane (RAAC)
Marge Zima (RAAC, STHL-A)

Gerald Brandon (STHL-D)

Wayne County

Linda Harper (RAAC)

Martha Bryan (RAAC, STHL-D)
Jimmie Ford
ECC Staff

Tonya Cedars, Interim AAA Director
Colby Smith, Ombudsman
Angelia Pridgen, Ombudsman

Andi Reese, Aging Program Consultant
January Brown, Family Caregiver Specialist

1. Call to Order, Welcome, Invocation and Pledge of Allegiance – Walter LaRoque, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 10:03 a.m. Elliott Ashburn gave the invocation and Victor Heinrich led the pledge of allegiance.
2. Adopt Agenda - Walter LaRoque, Chairman
Martha Bryan motioned to adopt the agenda as written, seconded by Darrell Grubbs, unanimously approved.
3. Approval of Minutes – October 28, 2019 (attached) - Walter LaRoque, Chairman

Sandra Crane motioned to approve the minutes, seconded by Jimmie Ford, unanimously approved.
4. Directors Report – Tonya Cedars, Interim Human Services Director
 a.
Tonya Cedars provided a report on RAAC vacancies by county.
 b.
Tonya Cedars provided a legislative update and reported the Older Americans Act Reauthorization passed in the US House and is now pending approval in the US Senate. The reauthorization is titled Dignity in Aging Act of 2019 and a detailed handout was provided.
 c.
Tonya Cedars discussed details for the new 4-year plan. The AAA will be following state guidelines and will be sending a survey to stakeholders in each county. The survey will include various topics and will include a scale to indicate if needs are being met. Other areas that need to be addressed outside the Home and Community Care Block Grant (HCCBG) will also be included. RAAC should receive a draft of the 4-year plan in mid-March for approval at the quarterly meeting in April.
  d.
Tonya Cedars reported there is no new information related to the Medicaid Ombudsman due to lack of approved state budget.
  e.  AAA received disaster relief funds from NC4A, N4A, AARP and SE4A. Funds were distributed to individuals who could not get assistance from any other agency. The individuals had to provide proof from FEMA showing he/she was affected by Hurricane Florence.
   f.  ECC/AAA will be a co-sponsoring Senior Games throughout the region.
  5.  Staff Reports – ECC-AAA Staff

  a.
Ombudsman – Angelia Pridgen reported each county received a breakdown via handout of data showing AGIs (Activities of General Interest), open cases and cases resolved. Snug Harbor, Harborview, Onslow House and Southern Living for Seniors remain closed due to Hurricane Florence. There is an increased need of CAC volunteers as volunteer numbers have dropped. The number of CAC volunteers needed in each county was provided. Steering committees for Elder Abuse Awareness Events are beginning to meet in each county in preparation for spring/summer events.
  b.
Family Caregiver- January Brown reported there are many projects on-going and program is working toward offering training in Wayne County to businesses to designate them “dementia-friendly.” Trainings for first responders are being provided in Carteret, Craven and Onslow Counties and a breakdown list of events by county is provided in handout. Dementia-Live trainings are still being provided by the AAA to any interested group. Wayne County sponsored a caregiver event and it was a huge success. The Emergency Readiness Caregiver’s Guide has been updated on the ECC website.
  c.
HCCBG – Tonya Cedars reported all counties are on target with their expenditures. Monitoring has started but some required rescheduling. Providers can adjust in ARMS up to June 30th.
  d.  LCA/MFP – Andi Reese reported the Title IIID programs are on-going. One MFP transition occurred at end of October and is going well. There are multiple transitions pending due to delays in housing availability, informal support or other issues. There are multiple new MFP applications. The LCA contract ends in July 2020 and a referral can be made through the facility social worker.
5. County Comments – RAAC Members 
  a. Carteret – Victor Heinrich encouraged everyone to vote and serve at polls. He will      be giving a report on STHL 1/23/2020. The senior center has a cruise scheduled to the Bahamas in February. There is an upcoming resource fair at the civic center.
  b. Craven – Carolyn Bland reported they had a successful Christmas party for seniors.   
      There is a need for Meals-on-Wheels volunteers. The Sunshine Group is down to    
      meeting only once a week due to low attendance.

 c.  Duplin – Darrell Grubbs reported they have added new CAC volunteers and the 
      AARP tax aid program is preparing to start in February. The county had a         
successful Christmas party for seniors and the home delivered meal clients received a flower and gift with their meals.

 d.  Greene – David Jones reported there were multiple activities during Christmas.
 e.  Jones – Jerol Bryant reported the yard sale fundraiser was a success. The county 
      had a Christmas Party for seniors and used several vans to transport seniors to 
see Christmas lights. The STHL delegate no longer drives and is in process of   being replaced.
  f.  Lenoir – Walter LaRoque reported a Christmas party was held.
 g.  Onslow – Marge Zima reported they held a successful craft bazaar. All the sites held 
Christmas parties and each participant received a gift as well as home delivered meal recipients. 
 h.  Pamlico – no update

  i.  Wayne – Linda Harper reported Atlantic Coastal donated ten therapeutic cats, they 
hosted a “Caregivers Day Out” and will be hosting a monthly senior music jam starting this month. 73 Christmas gifts were provided to needy seniors and Liberty First gave 25 fruit baskets at Thanksgiving. The CAC volunteers visited facilities to follow-up with citation reports. There is a staffing issue at one facility and an unfriendly dog at another. Martha Bryan reported WAGES provided food bags for 500 seniors over the holidays and 175 needy seniors received gifts. A local PA also provided gifts.
Additional Comments/Concerns 
· Clint Lewis reported the Low-income Energy Assistance Program from County DSS started in December and funds are available in each county. Medicaid managed-care transformation has been suspended due to budget issues.
· Marge Zima requested an updated list of legislators along with their contact information. School groups are good resources to incorporate in senior centers for entertainment and other activities.
· Martha Bryan reported her church was selected to participate in “A Night to Shine” sponsored by Tim Tebow. This is a prom event for special needs individuals aged 14 and older and 75 attendees and volunteers are needed.
6. Meeting Calendar Dates:
a. April 6, 2020
b. July 6, 2020

c. October 5, 2020
7. Adjourn 
Jimmie Ford motioned to adjourn meeting; meeting adjourned at 11:22 a.m.
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